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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on September 19, 2012. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler and Dick Olson.  Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Police Chief, Dennis Marks and City Attorney, Mark Parmenter.  Guests Present: Barb Young, Ace Aossey, Daniel Hoffman, Cynthia Peterson and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Dennis Norton.  Motion carried.

Bob Wheeler moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills; Finance Director’s Report for August 2012; City Clerk’s Report for August 2012; Department Reports: Community Development, Fire, Parks and Recreation, Police and Public Works; approval of Five Day Class B Beer Permit w/ Wine Coolers and On Premise Native Wine for Hiawatha-CREW Kiwanis Club at 1200 Boyson Road, effective October 6, 2012 – October 11, 2012; approval to change the September 24, 2012 CIP meeting date to October 1, 2012; RESOLUTION #12-205A approving sewer waiver on second water meter for 2908 Diamond Head Road, second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried.
Report from Council Members / Mayor / City Clerk

Council member, Marty Bruns provided an update on the Crime Stoppers tips software.  Four tips were reported on four women.  Marty Bruns also requested that $500.00 be designated to the Linn County Crime Stoppers tip software in the FY 2014 budget.

Police Chief, Dennis Marks reported that one of the police vehicles damaged in the police chase has been repaired and put back in service.  The Police Department has taken delivery of the replacement vehicle for Unit #850 and it is currently at Graybill’s waiting for equipment installation.
PUBLIC HEARING – on the Proposed Amendment No. 7 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider Resolution determining an area of the City to be an economic development area, and that the rehabilitation, conservation, redevelopment, development or a combination thereof, of such area is necessary in the interest of the public health, safety or welfare of the residents of the City; designating such area as appropriate for urban renewal projects; and adopting the Amendment No. 7 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan at 7:05 P.M. 
No written or public comments were received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:05 P.M.
The Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan for the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Area was adopted in 1991 with Amendment #1 being approved in 1994, Amendment #2 in 1998, Amendment #3 in 2001, Amendment #4 in 2002, Amendment #5 in 2005, and Amendment #6 in 2012.  

The current Amendment #7 will add and/or confirm the list of proposed projects to be undertaken within the Urban Renewal Area.  No land is being added to the Area by this Amendment.

The current resolution determines an area of the City to be an economic development area, and that the rehabilitation, conservation, redevelopment, development or a combination thereof, of such area is necessary in the interest of the public health, safety or welfare of the residents of the City; designates such area as appropriate for urban renewal projects; and adopts the Amendment No. 7 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan.
Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #12-206 determining an area of the City to be an economic development area, and that the rehabilitation, conservation, redevelopment, development or a combination thereof, of such area is necessary in the interest of the public health, safety or welfare of the residents of the City; designating such area as appropriate for urban renewal projects; and adopting the Amendment No. 7 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-206 approved. 

PUBLIC HEARING - to Consider Placing Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on File for the Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider placing plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost on file for the Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project at 7:07 P.M. 
No written or public comments were received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:07 P.M.
The Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project generally consists of constructing approximately 390 lineal feet of 18 inch diameter storm sewer and intakes from the west end of Clymer Road to approximately mid-block.  Work also includes Portland cement concrete pavement replacement, subdrain installation and the relocation of water services.

The City Engineer’s cost opinion is $89,000.00 and the bid date is set for September 26, 2012 at 10:00 a.m.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-207 adopting plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost for the Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-207 approved. 

Consideration of Barb Young Request for Financial Assistance Due to Flooding Issues in the Rear Yard of the Duplex Property Located at 300/310 Clymer Road 

At the September 9th council meeting Barb Young, 300/310 Clymer Road spoke to Council regarding flooding in the rear yard of the duplex property she owns at 300/310 Clymer Road.  Barb Young asked that Council consider providing financial assistance toward the total cost of rear yard improvements to fix the drainage issues on her property.

Ms. Young addressed Council again regarding the flooding issues on her property addressing the following points:

· Assistant City Engineer, Ken DeKeyser came out to her property in June and discussed putting in a French drain and connecting to the storm sewer
· The drainage easements in the area flow east to west and due to issues with the easement she spent $2,000 along her driveway

· News articles predicting excessive rains and droughts

· She feels the city is no willing to take any responsibility for flooding issues
· When the area was developed it was not developed correctly

· One of the neighbors is willing to allow the city to place piping

· She is willing to agree to an easement

· Feels that the city should take some responsibility

Other discussion on the Clymer Road flooding issues:

City Engineer, Dick Ransom explained that the plat does speak of a drainage easement but those were common words back then.  We don’t really know if the area was ever graded as an easement without going through a lengthy process and grading all the area properties along there.
Dick Ransom stated that there are several options for Council to consider.  These are common issues with flat back yards and private drain lines such as in Wolf Creek.  The plan does provide a stub back to the property lines.  This is currently within the project.

Barb Young stated that Ken DeKeyser spoke to her about installing a French drain in the back yard and even took her out to show her.  She asked Community Development Director, Mark Powers if he remembered the comments and he stated that he did not recall that conversation.

Dick Ransom informed Council that putting in a backyard French drain is inconsistent with what’s being done in Wolfe Creek.  It should remain as a private drainage area.

Council member, Bob Rampulla questioned whether Dick Ransom was saying that the city should not set precedence with the way they handle the private drainage issue on Clymer Road.  Barb Young disagreed and stated that the current drainage system is non-functional.

Council member, Dennis Norton inquired if the lot at 280 Clymer Road needed tiled to deal with the drainage issues as well.  Barb Young stated that they did not because of the flow of water draining to the west.

Council member, Bob Rampulla stated if the actual cost for extending a drain tile and adding a drain to the rear yard of 300/310 Clymer Road was $3,500.00 if completed by the city’s contractor as presented in the memo submitted by Ken DeKeyser, Ms. Young could find someone that would do the work for less.  Barb Young commented that the neighbor located at 320/330 Clymer is not willing to share in the cost.
Dick Ransom explained that the $3,500 was not indicated as part of the Clymer Road Storm Sewer Extension Project.  It may be a different amount if the property owner hires a different contractor.  The city could include the cost as if it is part of the project.
Marty Bruns moved to table the consideration of Barb Young’s request for financial assistance due to flooding issues in the rear yard of the duplex property located at 300/310 Clymer Road until further discussion is held at a work session, second by Bob Rampulla.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC HEARING - Vacation of Utility Easement on the Property Located at Lot 1 of Crystal Group First Addition known as 850 Kacena Road as requested by Crystal Group, Inc.
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider the vacation of utility easement on the property located at Lot 1 of Crystal Group First Addition known as 850 Kacena Road as requested by Crystal Group, Inc. at 7:35 P.M. 
No written or public comments were received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:35 P.M.
The Community Development Department received a request from Schnoor Bonifazi on behalf of Crystal Group, Inc. to vacate an existing 16 foot utility easement located at Lot 1, Crystal Group 1st Addition to Hiawatha, Iowa known as 850 Kacena Road.  Crystal Group is requesting the vacation in order to construct a new two-story building on the lot located at 855 Metzger Drive and connect it to their existing building located at 850 Kacena Road with a two-story link to accommodate employee and material movement between the two buildings.

Utility easement vacation approval signoffs were received from the appropriate utility companies as follows:

· MidAmerican Energy

· Hiawatha Water Department

· Windstream

· ImOn Communications

· Alliant Energy

· Mediacom

· Century Link

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-208 authorizing the vacation of utility easement on the property located at Lot 1 of Crystal Group First Addition known as 850 Kacena Road as requested by Crystal Group, Inc. and directing the City Clerk to record the resolution with the Linn County Recorder’s office, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-208 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date (October 3, 2012 @ 7:00 P.M.) to Consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code in its Entirety and Replacing it with a New Chapter 131 to Correspond with Metro Area Requirements

City Clerk, Kim Downs requested Council authorization in amending the Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code in its entirety and replacing it with a new Chapter 131.  The proposed amendments will bring the city’s current ordinance up to date with requirements recently implemented by the metro area cities of Cedar Rapids, Marion and Robins.
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-209 setting a public hearing date (October 3, 2012 @ 7:00 P.M.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 131 Taxicab and Limousine Code in its entirety and replacing it with a new Chapter 131 to correspond with metro area requirements, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-209 approved. 

Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Underground Electric Improvements Project
In the August 20th, 2012 Special Session Council passed Resolution #12-181 discontinuing the proposed assessment for two benefited properties toward the cost of the burying of electrical lines along Stamy Road partially due to developers concerns of being assessed when other’s have not and due to the additional cost extended to the City as present in a cost estimate of $117,000 by Alliant Energy. The originally cost was estimated at $96,000 and with the extended section to the south it would add $117,000.

Ace Aossey of Tower Commerce Development was present and understood the council concerns but asked to further discuss the matter. Aossey shared that he as three (3) potential sites that are ready to develop and one of the selling points was the burying of the electrical lines. Aossey expressed he would be happy to pay for his share and had already signed the assessment document agreeing to do so. 

At the September 10, 2012 work session, Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna shared that we have budgeted through LOSST dollars in the amount of $100,000 to bury the lines along Stamy from Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road. The City could still move forward with that area but would not be able to move further south with the cost of $117,000.00.

The proposed assessment amounts against each benefited property for the construction of the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Underground Electric Improvements Project, are as follows:
	Parcel GPN
	Preliminary Assessment Amount

	112942700100000

W1/4 SE-LYG N'LY OF KACENA RD 29-84-7
	$31,380.00

	112942600100000

E1/2 NW SE-EX RDS  29-84-7

2313 Stamy Road

Hiawatha, Iowa 52233
	$31,380.00


The city will also be responsible for 1/3 of the construction costs in the amount of $31,380.00.

In order to reinstate the assessment process for this project Council must rescind Resolution #12-181 adopted on August 20, 2012, approving the discontinuation of the proposed special assessments against the benefited properties as listed above toward the total cost of the improvements in connection with the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Underground Electric Improvements Project.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-210 rescinding Resolution #12-181 discontinuing the proposed special assessments against the two (2) benefited properties toward the total cost of the improvements in connection with the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Underground Electric Improvements Project and the assessment process will now be reconsidered for this project, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-210 approved. 

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-211 adopting the Resolution of Necessity proposed without amendment for the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Underground Electric Improvements Project, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-211 approved. 

Revising the Special Assessment and Re-Adopting and Levying the Final Schedule of Assessments for Two Parcels in the Tower Commerce Addition in Connection with the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension Project
Council passed Resolution #12-133 adopting and levying the final special assessments for the Stamy Road from North of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension Project.  All three parcels within the assessment district at that time were un-platted.  Two of these parcels are within the boundaries of the Tower Commerce Center Addition, east of Stamy Road and South of Tower Terrace Road.  
As The Tower Commerce Center Addition continues to develop and subdivide, the developers desire to prepay part of the special assessment, with amounts that are proportional to the area of the new subdivided lots.  The City can accept prepayment, and the Iowa Code allows Cities to revise and re-levy the special assessments for the remaining un-platted area.  

The proposed resolution reduces the assessment amount for the two parcels in the Tower Commerce Center Addition based on the area of the platted lots, provided payment is received by the City.  The revised assessment plat and schedule must be recertified with the County Treasurer.
Amended Final Assessment Schedule is as follows:

	Name of Property Owner and Description of Property
	Original Final Assessment
	Lien Discharged for Assessment Pre-Payment
	Corrected Final Assessment

	Tower Commerce Center Inc.

E1/2 NW1/4 SE1/4 29-84-7 Excluding Roads
	$105,290
	-$26,320
	$78,970

	Tower Commerce Center Inc.

NE1/4 SE1/4 29-84-7 Excluding Tower Commerce Center 1st, 2nd and 3rd Additions
	$56,700
	-$24,380
	$32,320


City Engineer, Dick Ransom recommends adoption of the resolution to adopt and levy a revised final assessment for the Stamy Road from north of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension project.  The Clerk should certify the revised assessment with the County Treasurer at such time that the City receives the prepaid special assessment amounts from the developers of the Tower Commerce Center Addition.

Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #12-212 adopting and levying an amended Final Schedule of Assessments for the Stamy Road from north of Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road Pavement Extension Project and the City Clerk is authorized and directed to certify the amended special assessments to the County Treasurer upon receipt of the amount unpaid for the subdivided lots, second by Bob Wheeler.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-212 approved.
Tower Commerce Center Additions Improvements and Acceptance of Right-of-Way
Hall and Hall Engineers provided construction observation for public improvements including the sanitary sewer, storm sewer and paving for Metzger Drive and Commerce Boulevard.  City Engineer, Dick Ransom certifies that the improvements were constructed in accordance with the design standards of the City of Hiawatha and recommends approval.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-213 accepting public improvements for sanitary sewer, storm sewer and paving in Tower Commerce Center on Metzger Drive and Commerce Boulevard in the City of Hiawatha, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-213 approved. 
The developers of Tower Commerce Center provided payment for a street light at the intersections of the roadways and completed the improvements on Metzger Drive and Commerce Boulevard.  City was additionally asked to accept the improvements and to accept the right-of-way for the street even though some of the area is not yet platted.  The City has allowed this process previously in the Hiawatha North Additions.  

The developers have also provided for additional right-of-way along Stamy Road to provide a uniform 70 foot right-of-way for Stamy Road.

Warranty Deeds and Groundwater Hazard Statements have been signed and will need to be recorded along with the right-of-way acceptance for each of the above listed streets.

City Engineer, Dick Ransom recommends accepting the right-of-way for Metzger Drive, Commerce Boulevard and Stamy Road.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-214 accepting right-of-way for Metzger Drive before some of the land in this area is platted in connection with Tower Commerce Center Additions to the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-214 approved.
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-215 accepting right-of-way for Commerce Boulevard before some of the land in this area is platted in connection with Tower Commerce Center Additions to the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-215 approved. 
Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #12-216 accepting the uniform 70 foot right-of-way for Stamy Road before some of land in this area is platted in connection with Tower Commerce Center Additions to the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None
Resolution #12-216 approved. 
Final Plats for Tower Commerce Center Additions
The final plat of Tower Commerce Center Fourth Addition containing one (1) lot has been reviewed and approved by the Planning and Zoning Commission by Resolution No. 12-017 at their July 30, 2012 meeting with recommendation to the City Council for approval.  

City Engineering reviewed the final plat and found it to be in conformance with the requirements of the City of Hiawatha.

The Hiawatha Water Department has also reviewed the final plat and recommends approval.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-217 approving the final plat of Tower Commerce Center Fourth Addition to the City of Hiawatha, Iowa containing one (1) lot, second by Bob Wheeler.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-217 approved.
The final plat of Tower Commerce Center Fifth Addition containing three (3) lots has been reviewed and approved by the Planning and Zoning Commission by Resolution No. 12-018 at their July 30, 2012 meeting with recommendation to the City Council for approval.  

City Engineering reviewed the final plat and found it to be in conformance with the requirements of the City of Hiawatha.

The Hiawatha Water Department has also reviewed the final plat and recommends approval.

Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #12-218 approving the final plat of Tower Commerce Center Fifth Addition to the City of Hiawatha, Iowa containing three (3) lots, second by Bob Wheeler.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-218 approved.
The final plat of Tower Commerce Center Sixth Addition containing two (2) lots has been reviewed and approved by the Planning and Zoning Commission by Resolution No. 12-020 at their August 27, 2012 meeting with recommendation to the City Council for approval.  

City Engineering reviewed the final plat and found it to be in conformance with the requirements of the City of Hiawatha subject to an access easement between Lots 1 and 2 depending on the action taken on comments provided for development on Lot 1.

The Hiawatha Water Department has also reviewed the final plat and recommends approval.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-219 approving the final plat of Tower Commerce Center Sixth Addition to the City of Hiawatha, Iowa containing two (2) lots, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-219 approved.
Development Agreement for Tower Commerce Center Third Addition

The development agreement filed for the plat of Tower Commerce Center Third Addition is no longer needed with the acceptance of the improvements on Metzger Drive.
City Engineer, Dick Ransom recommends release of the development agreement for Tower Commerce Center Third Addition.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-220 releasing the development agreement for Tower Commerce Center Third Addition by and between the City of Hiawatha and Tower Commerce Center, Inc. and directing the City Clerk to record said resolution with the Linn County Recorder’s office, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton

NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-220 approved.

Appointment of One (1) Volunteer Firefighter-Aaron Styre
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage requested Council authorization in appointing one (1) volunteer fire fighter, Aaron Styre effective immediately.
Dick Olson moved appointing Aaron Styre as a volunteer fire fighter with the Hiawatha Fire Department effective immediately, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.
28E Agreement with Iowa Alcoholic Beverages Division for Tobacco Enforcement 

Police Chief, Dennis Marks requested Council approval to enter into a 28E Agreement with Iowa Alcoholic Beverages Division for Tobacco Enforcement with the purpose of providing and funding tobacco enforcement activities from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013.

Hiawatha participates in the Iowa Pledge Program administered by the Iowa Alcoholic Beverages Division each year to reduce the availability of tobacco products for underage youth.  As a part of the program, the Police Department performs compliance checks at all licensed retail locations in Hiawatha.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-221 approving a 28E Agreement with Iowa Alcoholic Beverages Division for Tobacco Enforcement from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013 & authorizing appropriate City Staff to sign the agreement, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-221 approved.

FY2012 Street Finance Report
The FY2012 Street Financial Report summary statement is as follows:

	
	Road Use Tax Fund
	Other Street Monies
	Street Debt
	Totals

	Total Expenses
	$535,355
	$3,389,003
	$2,595,724
	$6,521,082

	Ending Balance
	$307,110
	($1,990,042)
	$598,076
	($1,084,856)

	Total Funds Accounted
	$843,465
	$1,398,961
	$3,193,800
	$5,436,226


Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #12-222 approving the FY 2012 Street Financial Report, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None  

Resolution #12-222 approved.

Declaring a Moratorium on Pole signs Along North Center Point Road from Blairs Ferry Road North to Boyson Road

Due to the RISE construction of North Center Point Road including the railroad south past Parson Drive and future plans for the town center project, Community Development Director, Mark Powers requested an immediate moratorium on pole signs along Center Point Road and North Center Point Road from Blairs Ferry Road north to Boyson Road for a period of 18 months.
With the moratorium in place no construction can proceed or other relief granted regarding the construction of a sign pole.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-223 instituting a sign pole moratorium effective immediately along Center Point and North Center Point Road from Blairs Ferry Road to Boyson Road for 18 months and no construction can proceed or other relief granted regarding the construction of a sign pole, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Bob Wheeler
Resolution #12-223 approved. 

Official Intent to Reimburse in Connection with the Commissioning of City Hall for Professional Services Performed by KJWW Engineering Consulting to Correct Issues with the Heating and Cooling System (HVAC)

Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna received an invoice from KJWW Engineering Consultants for work done in connection with the commissioning of city hall to correct issues with the heating and cooling system (HVAC), approved by Resolution #12-128 on June 6, 2012.  Funding was approved through the Capital Project Fund with intent to reimburse through the spring 2013 bonding proceedings.
The invoice received from KJWW Engineering Consultants is in the amount of $15,733.80, and Kudrna requested that the funding be extended to an amount not to exceed $20,000 because the contract states that the flat cost is $16,700 and the additional costs would be for travel, lodging and meals for the consulting firm.  

In her letter submitted in the packet, Kudrna explained that Council has the option to use Local Option Sales Tax (LOST) dollars for this work and in that case, the intent to reimburse resolution will not be needed.  

On September 5, 2012, Council approved Resolution #12-196 authorizing staff to move forward with Items #1 and #2 to correct some of the issues with the HVAC system at city hall as recommended in the investigation report prepared by KJWW Engineering Consultants using LOST dollars.

Marty Bruns moved to approve payment for the invoice from KJWW Engineering Consultants for work done in connection with the commissioning of city hall to correct issues with the heating and cooling system (HVAC) in an amount not to exceed $20,000.00 using Local Option Sales Tax Dollars, second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried.

The Resolution declaring an official intent to reimburse the city for certain original expenditures paid in connection with specified projects was not needed due to the funding coming out of LOST dollars.

Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Water Valve Installation Project (Balancing) Change Order No. 1
City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed and recommends (Balancing) Change Order No. 1 for the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Water Valve Installation Project including the following contract adjustments:

· Deletion of trench compaction testing ($300)

· Deletion of granular backfill ($529.90)

· Deletion of Portland cement concrete pavement replacement ($1,542.10)

Original contract amount: $15,578.55

Total quantity adjustments with a decrease of $2,372.00
Revised contract amount: $13,206.55

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-224 approving (Balancing) Change Order #1 for the FY 12 Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Water Valve Installation Project, which will result in a decrease of $2,372.00; resulting in a revised total project contract amount of $13,206.55, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-224 approved.
Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Water Valve Installation Project (Final) Pay Estimate No. 1
City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed and recommends (Final) Pay Estimate No. 1 for the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Water Valve Installation Project with payment instructions as follows:

· Payment made to BWC Excavating LC of Solon in the amount of $12,546.22 immediately and releasing the five (5) percent retainage in the amount of $660.33 after thirty (30) days has elapsed from the date of acceptance if no claims against the project are filed. 
Project background:
· Three water valves were installed at the intersection of Boyson Road and Robins Road to address the lack of sufficient water valves on Robins Road and to facilitate water main relocation when the intersection is construction in 2013
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-225 approving application for (Final) Pay Estimate No. 1 for the FY 12 Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Water Valve Installation Project and direct City Clerk to make payment to BWC Excavating LC of Solon, Iowa, in the amount of $12,546.22 immediately and releasing the five (5) percent retainage in the amount of $660.33 after thirty (30) days has elapsed from the date of acceptance if no claims against the project are filed, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-225 approved.
Tuck Pointing to Sections of the Exterior Masonry Wall in Front of City Hall
City staff requested tuck pointing to sections of the exterior masonry wall in front of city hall due to several areas that the mortar joints are cracking and have turned into a powered material leaving joints open to the weather. Normally mortar will last 20 years but it appears the mortar was poorly mixed.
The immediate repair for the exterior masonry wall is important because when mortar is in a weakened condition, it causes moisture to break down the stone or brick masonry wall and eventually causes moisture problems behind it. 
When tuck pointing is done properly, it provides a relatively waterproof mortar joint that extends the life of the wall. The waterproof mortar joint which is a colored sealant actually looks better and appears to be more durable than the original mortar. 


Tuck pointing saves a lot of money if you do it before it's too late. If you don't tuck-point when your stone or brick wall needs it, the masonry wall will deteriorate to the point that the only fix is to tear it down and relay it. 

Quotations were requested from three (3) qualified companies and City staff received two (2) quotations with one (1) company being non-responsive as follows:

· Technical Specialty Systems, Corp       $5,255.00

· Schoonover Tuck pointing Co.               $10,098.00

· Vinton Tuck Pointing                           Non-Responsive

After review of each of the quotes staff recommends the lowest responsive quote of Technical Specialty Systems, Corp in the amount of $5,255.00. The City has had experience with Technical Specialty Systems and has been very impressed with their work.
Upon approval the work will begin in late September to early October, 2012, with funding available in the General Fund Building Maintenance/Repair budget. 
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-226 authorizing tuck pointing to provide a relatively waterproof mortar joints, extending the life of the exterior masonry wall in front of city hall, with work beginning in late September to early October 2012, at a total cost not to exceed $5,255.00, with Technical Specialty Systems, Corp. of Cedar Rapids, Iowa, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-226 approved.
Sanitary Sewer Delinquent Notice with an Administrative fee of $30.00 for Water Department customers who have sewer service only
City Clerk, Kim Downs requested council approval of a Sewer Delinquent Notice with an Administrative fee of $30.00. 

Currently the water department sends out delinquent notices for disconnection of utility services for both water and sewer. Most often this works well because residents usually have both water and sewer services making it appropriate to send a disconnection notice.  In the case of the residents that only have sewer connection it is not appropriate for us to send a disconnection notice when we cannot disconnect their sanitary sewer services. We have 14 residents that have sewer services only.

A Sewer Delinquent Notice that allows for an administrative fee of $30.00 charged to property owner’s account for being late is more appropriate. When a sewer service only resident is delinquent it involves both the Water Department and Policy and Administration.

The delinquent process is as follows:

· A notice is sent

· A door knocker is placed

· A certified written letter is sent out if the account is not paid within the date the notice provides

· If the letter does not initiate payment we will begin the lien process with the County Treasurer for payment in the same manner as property taxes (Code of Iowa Sec. 384.84 provides for this ability). 

The Notice would read as follows: 

Your account is now past due. If the amount shown is not paid by 10:00 a.m. on (date), an administrative fee of $30.00 will be charged to your account. Sewer Service charges remaining unpaid and delinquent shall constitute a lien upon the premises served and shall be certified to the County Treasurer for collection in the same manner as property taxes. 
Amount due:  ________________     Service Address ___________________ Account number ______
Mark Parmenter, City Attorney has reviewed and agrees the suggested notice is appropriate and is within our legal parameters. This can be done through a resolution with no changes to our City ordinance being required.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #12-227 approving a Sanitary Sewer Delinquent Notice with an Administrative fee of $30.00 to send out to those delinquent accounts in the City of Hiawatha which have sewer services only, second by Dick Olson.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-227 approved.
Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase of particular real estate 
Bob Wheeler moved to go into closed session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase of particular real estate at 7:50 P.M., second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None
Motion carried.
Bob Rampulla moved to go out of closed session and enter into regular session at 8:19 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns 
NAYS: None
Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action regarding the purchase of particular real estate in connection with the Boyson Road / Robins Road Intersection Project
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-228 authorizing the purchase of property located at 975 Robins Road with a final purchase price of $38,025.00 with three (3) conditions being met as previously discussed with the City Engineer and if the final offer and conditions are not accepted the city will proceed with the condemnation of the property at the original appraised value of $31,300.00, second by Dick Olson.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-228 approved.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 

____________________________
                                                                                                
Thomas A. Theis, Mayor 


            
ATTEST: 
________________________

Kim Downs, City Clerk                                          
